
Subject:  Reply to a Request

Link: ref. no. 35-01-214 dated 06.06.2017;
  

In regard to the above referenced document, whereby you request 
submission of additional information on undertaken measures and on resolving 
seven reported cases which involved endangering the safety of journalists and 
violating their rights, we would like to inform you about the following:

3.  Regarding the incident that took place on April 21st, 2015 (the journalist 
Borjan Jovanovski was under a life threat) the case was reported to the Police 
Station of General Competence ‘Centar’ as a criminal act of “Endangering 
Personal Safety”. SIA Skopje submitted a Written Notice no. 30.8.2/2 -207, 
dated 23.04.2015 and a Notice no. 30.8.2-1286, dated 12.08.2015 to the Basic 
Public Prosecutor’s Office Skopje.                 


